
Falmouth Soccer Club families – 
 
In accordance with Massachusetts Youth Soccer (MYS), the Falmouth Soccer Club (FSC) is adjusting our 
age groupings for the 2016-17 season. Along with other town clubs that participate in the South Coast 
Soccer League (SCSL), we will be using grade-based groupings (see attached chart) beginning this fall. 
The primary determinant for group selection is the grade you are entering in the fall. If you meet the 
grade requirement AND the “on or after” date of birth requirement, you can try-out for that team. 
 
The vast majority of our players will easily determine which tryout to attend – the one for the grade you 
are about to enter. However, we recognize that with the new groupings some players may be pushed off 
teams that they have been playing with in the past. We address these exceptions below. 
 
Players that were born on a date that would typically place them in a higher grade may play with their 
actual grade. For returning players, they will be allowed a waiver to continue to play with their age 
group. If the player was born before the “on or after” date he/she will be granted a waiver to remain 
with that grade group. 
 
Players who choose to play within their age group and not with their classmates (typically players born 
in the summer months) are eligible for a waiver. The waiver will allow them to play with their same 
teammates they have historically played with in the past. A history of playing with the age group will be 
needed. 
 
A caveat to these exceptions is that, should the player elect to “play up” above their grade, they forfeit 
their option to drop back to their grade group at a later date. An example is a player entering 5th grade 
who attends tryouts to make the Grade 6 team to stay with peers. That player is evaluated as a 6th 
grader and, should the player be unhappy on the team on which he or she is placed, does not have the 
option to then drop back down to the Grade 5 team. 
 
We apologize if you have received conflicting information regarding this process. MYS recently decided 
against adopting the age grouping rules of the US Soccer Federation, which led to some confusion early 
on. Please don’t blame the coaches – they were only relaying the information we gave them. 
 
Lastly, all players wishing to be considered for a FSC team must attend tryouts. Players that don’t wish 
to be considered for a Division 1 team cannot skip tryouts and assume they will be placed on a Division 2 
team. 
 
Feel free to contact FSC’s Tryout Coordinator, Frank Mastriano (frankmastriano@gmail.com) with any 
questions about the age groupings and/or tryout requirements. 
 
Thank you for your interest and support for the Falmouth Soccer Club. 
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